PPCMA Update 04-30-09
Dear PPCMA Members:
Swine Flu Information
PPCMA does not wish to create any undue concern but rather provide some information on the Swine Flu outbreak along with some informational resources. At this point, concerns worldwide are at unprecedented levels. Whether the situation improves or worsens; only time will tell. It is our hope and prayer that the current situation improves. 

Here is what we now know. 
Swine Flu, or influenza type A “H1N1” virus is the lead news story these days. The World Health Organization (WHO) on Wednesday raised the “pandemic threat level” to Level 5 (the second highest threat level on the worldwide warning system scale), for the first time in history. Level 5 signifies a “pandemic is imminent.” A future declaration of Level 6 would mean a global pandemic is underway. "All countries should immediately activate their pandemic-preparedness plans," Dr. Margaret Chan, director-general of WHO, said in Geneva. "Countries should remain on high alert for unusual outbreaks of influenza-like illness and severe pneumonia." 

On the local front, several Texas school districts have closed, including the Cleburne ISD, which reportedly has multiple suspected but as of yet unconfirmed cases. All UIL athletic events statewide have been postponed until May 11th.  As of Wednesday, Texas had 16 confirmed cases, and Texas Governor Rick Perry issued a disaster declaration in order to free up additional doses of antiviral medications.
The CDC website has placed the following suggestions online.

“What You Can Do to Stay Healthy”

· Stay informed. This website will be updated regularly as information becomes available.

· Influenza is thought to spread mainly person-to-person through coughing or sneezing of infected people. 

· Take everyday actions to stay healthy.
· Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. Throw the tissue in the trash after you use it.

· Wash your hands often with soap and water, especially after you cough or sneeze. Alcohol-based hands cleaners are also effective.

· Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth. Germs spread that way.

· Stay home if you get sick. CDC recommends that you stay home from work or school and limit contact with others to keep from infecting them.

· Follow public health advice regarding school closures, avoiding crowds and other social distancing measures.

· Develop a family emergency plan as a precaution. This should include storing a supply of food, medicines, facemasks, alcohol-based hand rubs and other essential supplies.

· Call 1-800-CDC-INFO for more information.

PPCMA has added a CDC Swine Flu Fact Sheet to its web site, which may be accessed by clicking the link below.
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/Swine_Flu_CDC_Facts.pdf
Here is a link to the Texas Department of State Health Services site that deals with Swine Flu.

http://www.dshs.state.tx.us/swineflu/
Again, we do not wish to alarm anyone, merely provide information that may be helpful to some of you. 
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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